  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th May 2020 in councillors’ own homes via online messenger group.
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Myers, Hart, Burkhill, Hirst, and Clark.
Public present: 
None
1991                 Declarations of interest

            None received
1992                 Apologies for absence
                          Cllrs Ellin and Buttery.
1993
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st April 2020
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman (the next day). 
1994

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field- the clerk has confirmed writing to ERYC Rob Mansell ,local MP Andrew Percy and Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson regarding the current field fencing amid concerns it is too near the adjacent watercourse and to raise concerns regarding the goalposts set that have still not been removed as previously agreed by ERYC. A site meeting has now been agreed with ERYC for 7th May 2020 at 2pm to meet and discuss the concerns. Councillors met and approved a new location for the goalposts set and ERYC have agreed to move them and address the fence concerns with their own legal teams. ERYC have also agreed to provide some extra play equipment for the community field instead of the original proposed gazebo idea. SPC councillors have been asked to provide equipment ideas for ERYC to look at approve in principle to purchase. It was resolved that the councillors will look at the play equipment catalogues provided by the clerk and decide upon equipment they prefer and then send the equipment proposal to ERYC for purchase consideration.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and again found only a small amount of litter on the field and no dog fouling present. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 
Clough landscaped area-the clerk had contacted “The Green Team” to provide a quotation for the pruning work in this area but due to the Covid-19 situation the team cannot visit the area to quote but will arrange to do this when government guidelines allow.

Community speed watch-the clerk had contacted PC Wayne Goodwin regarding extra volunteer training sessions, however due to the Covid-19 situation the agreed sessions had to be cancelled and will be re arranged when government guidelines allow. PC Speedy (the police cardboard cut-out) is now up and secure along Kings Causeway but will be moved periodically to other agreed village locations.
Grass cutting contract-the clerk has previously provided prices and information on relevant recommended training courses in strimmer and ride on mower use and has now sought advice from ERNLLCA and Came & Company insurers to obtain guidance on any future training programmes. The clerk read out the advice and information received, and it was resolved that online equipment usage  demonstration videos should be given to the two contractors in the first instance due to the fact that the current Covid 19 pandemic and government guidelines does not allow any face to face training sessions at the moment. Future training sessions will again be discussed and arranged when the pandemic is over, and training is once again allowed on site.
Water pumps- the clerk has now applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers wind farm fund for the 3 water pumps and will now await a response from them in due course. There may be a delay in the decision-making process due the Covid-19 situation. The clerk has also now applied for an industrial water pump (joint application with Reedness PC) and this also has been sent to ERYC for discussion and a decision from panel members.
Chapel of rest-The councillors had previously agreed to remove the roll of honour and pews to the village hall but due to the Covid-19 situation the movements had to be cancelled and will be re arranged when government guidelines allow. Upon removal and re positioning of the roll of honour Cllr Myers will clean and restore it.
1995
 
Planning applications.
Planning application ref 12/01313/PLF for Mr D.Slack at Prospect House Residential Home for a single storey kitchen extension. SPC have resolved to object to this application and the clerk was asked to provide ERYC with the decision and the reasons for objection.
1996

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Cllr Burkhill raised concerns about dangerous parking at the village entrance bends on Low Street (Goole side entrance). Residents have raised concerns about a car parking either on the pavement causing a pedestrian obstruction or the same car is parked on the bends causing a vehicular blind spot and obstruction. It was resolved that the clerk will send a letter to the vehicle owner alerting him/her to the dangers this is causing and asking for cooperation in parking the car in a more considerate and safer place.
Riverbank grass cuts-Cllr Burkhill received complaints from residents regarding the recent riverbank grass cuts which it was felt were cut too early and as such had caused the death and/or vandalism to birds and their nests. It was resolved that the clerk writes to EA to inform them of the complaints received and to establish why the grass was cut so early.

1997

Ward councillor’s report

None present.
1998         
Financial matters 
A. The annual governance statement for 2019/2020 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk.

B. The annual accounting statement for 2019/2020 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk.

The clerk will post the audit forms to PKF Littlejohn and and place on the SPC website.    

C. The income, expenditure and bank reconciliation for 2019/2020 was approved as                        


     accurate and signed by the chairman.
D. The 2020/2021 precept of £7000 (half amount) was noted as being paid into the bank 

     account.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101994 S. Belton salary.
Cq no 101997 G.Sykes £280.00 
Cq no 101995 HMRC £21.13
Cq no 101992 Fabricland £254.70

Cq no 101993 Void £0.00


Cq no 101996 B.Richardson £260.00


Cq no 102000 Key Korner £42.74


Cq no 101998 J.Walker £150.00



Cq no 101999 Came & Co £782.39



Cq no 102001 D.Elviss £230.00



Cq no 102002 L.Amor £30.00

1999

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 16th June 2020 at 7.00pm.
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